
 

 

 

S.NO EVENT DATE 

1 Green Initiative on Environmental Day 05-06-2025 

2 Yoga practice in the student 05-06-2025 

3 Online Staff Meeting at GDC Marripalem 10-06-2025 

4 Faculty Participation in Internal Yoga Exercises 20-06-2025 

5 Staff Meeting Held in Principal’s Chamber 20-06-2025 

6 YOGA DAY 21-06-2025 

7 Swarna Aandhara swachha Aandhara  21-06-2025 

8 NMBA Awareness programme on against drugs 24-06-2025 

9 NMBA PELGE 25-06-2025 

10 NMBA essay writing competition 25-06-2025 

11 Samvidhan  Hatya    Divas 25-06-2025 

12 NMBA rally against Drugs & signature campaign   26-06-2025 

13 Online meeting 30-06-2025 
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NEWS LETTER 



     

      Green Initiative on Environmental Day at GDC(W) Marripalem,    Date: 05-06-2025                                                                                  

 

   

On the occasion of World Environment Day, Government Degree College, Marripalem 

organized a green plantation drive in the college premises. The event was graced by the esteemed 

presence of the Forest Range Officer, Sarpanch Madam of the village, and the ZPTC Member. 

The program aimed at promoting environmental awareness and sustainable living among 

students and staff. Under the guidance and motivation of our Principal Dr. Sudha Madam, the 

plantation was successfully carried out. Guests and faculty members actively participated in planting 

various saplings across the campus. Students enthusiastically joined hands in digging, watering, and 

nurturing the new plants.The Forest Officer enlightened the gathering on the importance of 

afforestation and biodiversity. The Sarpanch Madam appreciated the college's eco-friendly efforts and 

encouraged youth participation. ZPTC Member highlighted the role of communities in combating 

climate change. Dr. Sudha emphasized the college's commitment to environmental protection and 

education. This green initiative was a step towards building a cleaner and greener campus. All 

departments took part in making the program a grand success.The event concluded with a vote of 

thanks and a pledge to protect Mother Earth. Refreshments were arranged for all attendees after the 

plantation activity. The day stood as a beautiful reminder of our responsibility to nature and future 

generations 



 

      Yoga practice in the student,                                 Date: 05.06.2025 

 

 

 

  As part of the Yogandhra initiative and in celebration of International Yoga Day, 
students of Government Degree College (Women), Marripalem actively 
participated in yoga sessions alongside their family members, senior citizens and 
with children promoting the spirit of health and harmony beyond the college 
campus. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      Online Staff Meeting at GDC Marripalem                           Date: 10.05.2025. 

            

 

           An online staff meeting was conducted at Government Degree College, Marripalem. The 

meeting was led by our respected Principal, Dr. Sudha Madam.Vice Principal Dr. VKT Mahalaxmi 

and IQAC Coordinator Mangamma Madam also participated.  

The main focus was on finalizing major and minor subjects for the new academic year. Dr. 

Sudha Madam explained the importance of proper subject selection.  

Mangamma Madam shared insights from the IQAC perspective. Dr. Mahalaxmi discussed the 

practical implementation in classrooms.  

Faculty members from all departments attended and gave their suggestions. Everyone agreed on 

giving students more academic flexibility. The meeting ended with a plan to start student orientation 

sessions soon. 

 

 

 



 

          Faculty Participation in Internal Yoga Exercises                         Date: 20-06-2025. 

  

 

             In a commendable step towards promoting holistic health and wellness, the faculty of 

Government Degree College, Marripalem actively participated in internal yoga exercises conducted on 

campus.This initiative was undertaken as part of the college's ongoing efforts to integrate physical and 

mental well-being into the daily routine of educators.  

           The session witnessed enthusiastic involvement from the Principal Dr. Sudha, Vice Principal 

Smt. VKT Maha Lakshmi, and all the teaching staff. The event highlighted the importance of stress 

relief, flexibility, and inner peace through regular yoga practice.  The internal yoga session served as a 

refreshing break from academic duties, allowing the faculty members to rejuvenate and refocus their 

energies. Through guided breathing techniques, gentle stretches, and mindfulness practices, the 

participants experienced the profound benefits of yoga firsthand.  

          The college administration emphasized that such wellness programs will be organized regularly, 

not only to improve personal health but also to create a positive and focused academic environment. 

 



 

     Staff Meeting Held in Principal’s Chamber      Date: 20-06-2025.                                                                                                                                                 

                                                                               

            A staff meeting was conducted in the Principal's Chamber at Government Degree College, 

Marripalem. The meeting was chaired by Dr. K. Sudha Madam, the Principal of the college. The main 

objective was to discuss faculty workload distribution and academic planning. All department heads 

and faculty members were invited to participate. Dr. Sudha Madam reviewed the present workload 

details and sought suggestions for balance. She emphasized the need for fair distribution to ensure 

effective teaching. The discussion also focused on the development of students in both academics 

and life skills. Ways to enhance student participation in curricular and co-curricular activities were 

explored. 

Madam encouraged staff to support students through mentoring and personal guidance. The 

team also reviewed the implementation of minor and major subjects under the NEP. Faculty 

members shared ideas on interdisciplinary learning and flexible course choices. Suggestions were 

made to conduct orientation sessions for students regarding subject selection. Plans were proposed 

to introduce workshops and skill-based programs for student growth. Dr. Sudha Madam appreciated 

the staff’s dedication and collaborative spirit. The meeting concluded with a positive note and a 

vision for academic and student excellence. 

                                                                                                 



 

         Yoga celebration                        Date: 21.06.2025. 

 

 



                           

 
            
     Government Degree College, Marripalem, proudly celebrated the 11th International 
Yoga Day on 21st June in the college premises with great enthusiasm and spirit.  
 

The event was organized in the early morning hours, beginning at 7:00 a.m., creating a 
peaceful and refreshing start to the day.                                                                                 
 

The program was graced by the presence of Principal Dr. K. Sudha, Vice Principal Dr. 
VKT Mahalaxmi, Dr. K. Srimannarayana from the Physics Department, and all the dedicated 
faculty members. 
 

The session included a series of guided yoga postures, breathing exercises, and 
meditation techniques aimed at promoting physical well-being and mental clarity. Faculty 
members actively participated, reflecting the college’s commitment to encouraging a 
balanced and healthy lifestyle.  
  

The Principal appreciated the collective spirit and emphasized the importance of 
incorporating yoga into daily life for both students and staff.  
 

The celebration reinforced the value of traditional practices in modernlife and served as 
an inspiration for all to prioritize wellness. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

       Swarna Aandhara - swachha Aandhara,                  21.06.2025. 

 

 

The "Swachh Andhara Swarana Andhara" initiative is set to take place on March 15, 2025, at the Government 

Degree College for Women. This significant event is designed to foster a culture of cleanliness and 

environmental awareness among students and the wider community.  

Through a series of engaging workshops, interactive sessions, and community clean-up drives, participants 

will not only learn about the importance of hygiene and sustainable practices but will also have the 

opportunity to actively contribute to their local environment. The initiative aims to inspire students to 

become responsible citizens who advocate for cleanliness and environmental stewardship, ultimately leading 

to a greener, healthier community. Various local organizations and environmental experts will be involved, 

reinforcing the event's message and encouraging active participation. 

 



 

          NMBA Awareness Programme on against drugs                 Date: 24-06-2025. 

  

 

NMBA Drug Awareness Program Conducted at GDC Marripalem: 

A Drug Awareness Program under the NMBA (Nasha Mukt Bharat Abhiyaan) initiative was 

successfully conducted at Government Degree College, Marripalem. The main objective of the 

program was to educate students about the harmful effects of drugs and to promote a drug-free 

environment both inside and outside the campus. 



The event was organized with the active support of the college administration, staff, and 

student community. Dr. K. Sudha, the Principal of the college, inaugurated the session with a 

motivational speech, emphasizing the role of youth in building a healthy society. 

Vice Principal Dr. VKT Mahalaxmi addressed the gathering and encouraged students to stay 

away from negative influences and focus on their goals. She highlighted the mental, physical, and 

social consequences of drug abuse. 

Several faculty members shared real-life examples and experiences to help students 

understand the gravity of the issue. Students were also shown visual presentations and awareness 

videos to increase the impact of the message. 

An interactive session was held where students raised questions and participated 

enthusiastically in discussions. Posters and placards with slogans like "Say No to Drugs" and "Choose 

Life, Not Drugs" were displayed throughout the campus. 

Students also took a pledge to stay away from drugs and educate their peers about the 

dangers of substance abuse. The college plans to continue conducting such programs at regular 

intervals to ensure continued awareness. 

The program was coordinated by the college’s NSS unit and supported by the IQAC team. The 

event created a positive and meaningful atmosphere encouraging students to take responsibility for 

themselves and others. 

The event concluded with a group discussion among students on how they could become drug 

awareness ambassadors in their communities. Refreshments were provided after the session. 

This initiative not only educated students on the dangers of drugs but also empowered them 

to take action. It served as a reminder that youth have the power to shape a better tomorrow. 

Many students appreciated the session and requested more such awareness programs in the 

future. The college aims to link this campaign with social outreach programs in surrounding 

communities as well. 

The success of this event stands as a testimony to the commitment of GDC Marripalem 

towards building a safe and educated student society. Through initiatives like this, the institution 

continues to play a crucial role in nation-building and youth empowerment. 

 

 

 

 



 

     NMBA PLEDGE                                                        Date: 25-06-2025. 

   

NMBA Pledge Programme at GDC Marripalem: 

 

As part of the Nasha Mukt Bharat Abhiyan (NMBA), a Pledge Taking Ceremony was organized 

at Government Degree College, Marripalem. The program aimed to raise awareness among students 

about the harmful effects of drug abuse and promote a drug-free society. The event was held under 

the guidance of Dr. K. Sudha, Principal of the college. 

All the students, faculty, and non-teaching staff actively participated in the pledge ceremony. 

Vice Principal Dr. VKT Mahalaxmi, along with other faculty members, motivated the students to stay 

away from drugs and live a healthy life. The pledge was taken with strong commitment and 

responsibility. 

Students pledged to say NO to drugs, and promised to spread awareness among their friends, 

family, and the community. The program was part of a nationwide campaign launched by the 

Government of India. Staff also explained how addiction affects both individuals and society as a 

whole. 

The Principal appreciated the students for their active involvement and urged them to become 

responsible citizens. The event concluded with a message of hope, awareness, and responsibility.  



 

 

 

          NMBA essay writing competition                     Date: 25-06-2025. 

 

   

NMBA Essay Writing Competition  Conducted at GDC(W) Marripalem: 

An NMBA (National Midwifery and Birth Attendants) Awareness Program was organized at 

Government Degree College, Marripalem, to promote health awareness among students.  

The event aimed to educate, inspire, and motivate the youth about maternal health, nursing, 

and midwifery practices. A special essay writing competition was held as part of the awareness 

initiative.  

Local Sachivalayam employees and nurses actively participated and guided the program. 

Students were made aware of the career opportunities in nursing and public health.  

Principal Dr. K. Sudha welcomed the guests and appreciated their dedication to community's 

service. Vice Principal Dr. VKT Mahalaxmi encouraged students to learn and participate in such 

socially relevant topics. IQAC Coordinator Mrs. Mangamma and chemistry lecturer Sri Vidya 

coordinated the program smoothly. The essay writing event received enthusiastic participation from 

many students. 



 

     Samvidhan Hatya Divas                                                               Date: 25-06-2025. 

    

 Observance of Sanvidhan Hatya Divas at GDC(W) Marripalem: 

               On 26th June 2025, Government Degree College, Marripalem, solemnly 

observed Sanvidhan Hatya Divas to remember the dark day in Indian democracy and to 

create awareness among students about constitutional values. 

 The program was organized in the college premises with active participation from 

faculty and students. 

Dr. Sudha, the esteemed Principal of the college, addressed the gathering and 

emphasized the importance of protecting the spirit of the Constitution. 

Dr. VKT Mahalaxmi, Vice Principal, shared insights on the events during the 

Emergency period and encouraged students to be alert and informed citizens. 

Sri Venkata Ramana, Lecturer in Political Science, delivered an impactful speech on 

constitutional rights, duties, and the misuse of power during the Emergency.He 

elaborated on how democracy was threatened and how citizens suffered during that 

phase. 



 Dr. Krishna, Lecturer in Zoology, spoke about the role of youth in upholding 

democratic values and safeguarding institutions.  

Smt. Mangamma, Mathematics Lecturer, highlighted the importance of 

constitutional literacy and urged students to read and understand the Preamble. Dr. 

Raja Babu physics lecturer motivated students by his eloquent and thought provoking 

words.Several students came forward to share their views on the relevance of the 

Constitution in today’s times. 

They actively participated in the discussion sessions that followed the speeches. 

Lecturers from various departments also gave short messages on the value of civil 

liberties and rights. 

The program aimed to inculcate awareness of historical events that challenge 

democracy. It also focused on the role of education in protecting constitutional ideals. 

The faculty collectively encouraged students to become responsible and informed 

citizens. A short documentary on the Emergency and its implications was screened. 

Students pledged to uphold the Constitution and defend democratic principles.  

The program was coordinated with the help of NSS volunteers and department 

heads. The entire college observed a moment of silence in memory of those who 

suffered during the Emergency.  

The event concluded with a vote of thanks by the Political Science Department. It 

was a reflective and inspiring session that strengthened the constitutional spirit among 

the college community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

     NMBA rally against Drugs,                           Date: 26-06-2025. 

    

 

 

\ 



 

 

NMBA Anti-Drug Rally at GDC(W) Marripalem: 

As part of the Nasha Mukt Bharat Abhiyan (NMBA), an anti-drug rally was 

organized at Government Degree College for Women, Marripalem.The event aimed to 

create awareness among students about the harmful effects of drug addiction.  

The rally was flagged off by Dr. Sudha, the Principal of the college. Dr. VKT 

Mahalaxmi, Vice Principal, addressed the students and encouraged them to stay away 

from drugs. 

Local Sachivalayam staff, ANMs, and health workers also participated and 

supported the campaign. 

Students actively took part in the rally, holding placards with strong anti-drug 

messages. Slogans like “Say No to Drugs”, “Healthy Youth, Strong Nation” were raised 

with enthusiasm. 

Lecturers from all departments joined the rally to show their support. An 

awareness session was also conducted to educate students on the dangers of drug 

abuse. 

Experts explained how drugs affect physical and mental health. Students were 

motivated to become ambassadors of a drug-free society. 

The program was coordinated by the NSS unit and faculty in charge. A pledge was 

taken by all participants to stay away from drugs and help others do the same. 

The event was impactful and successfully delivered a strong message against 

substance abuse. 

The college continues to support the NMBA mission and promote a healthy, drug-free 

campus. 

 

 

 



 

NMBA awareness program on Drugs - Signature campaign,   Date: 26-06-2025. 

    

  

 

NMBA Signature Campaign at GDC Marripalem: 

As a part of the Nasha Mukt Bharat Abhiyan (NMBA), a Signature Campaign was 

conducted at Government Degree College, Marripalem to promote awareness against 

drug abuse. 



The event was inaugurated by Dr. Sudha, the Principal of the college, who 

motivated students to take a firm stand against substance abuse.  

Dr. VKT Mahalaxmi, Vice Principal, emphasized the importance of youth 

participation in building a drug-free society.Students, faculty, and staff members actively 

took part in the campaign by signing the pledge board. 

The signatures symbolized their commitment to lead a life free from drugs and to 

spread awareness in society. Posters and slogans highlighting the harmful effects of 

drugs were displayed in the college premises. 

The NSS Unit played a key role in organizing and coordinating the event. Faculty 

members encouraged students to be ambassadors of the NMBA initiative. 

The campaign aimed to reinforce the message that addiction destroys lives and 

families. Participants were educated about the legal and health consequences of drug 

abuse. 

Many students expressed their support by writing anti-drug messages on the 

board. The collective effort created a strong impact and promoted a sense of 

responsibility. 

The event concluded with a vote of thanks and a group photograph around the 

pledge board. The college remains committed to promoting a drug-free and healthy 

campus environment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                     Date: 29-06-2025. 

   

Admission Campaign Conducted by Teaching and Non-Teaching Staff: 

An Admission Campaign was actively conducted by the teaching and non-teaching staff of 

Government Degree College, Marripalem to increase student enrollment for the academic year 2025-

2026. The campaign aimed to create awareness among students and parents about the various UG 

courses, facilities, and opportunities available in the college. Under the guidance of Dr. K. Sudha, the 

Principal of the college, the staff visited nearby schools, intermediate colleges, and villages to 

encourage admissions. 

Vice Principal Dr. VKT Mahalaxmi and the faculty from various departments participated with 

enthusiasm. Staff members explained about the academic excellence, experienced faculty, job-

oriented courses, scholarships, and support services provided at the college. Information pamphlets 

and admission brochures were distributed to the prospective students. 

The non-teaching staff supported the campaign by coordinating logistics, preparing admission 

materials, and assisting with transportation and communication. The staff made special efforts to 

visit remote and rural areas to ensure that deserving students are not left out. Interactive sessions 

were held to clarify doubts of parents and students. 

The campaign created a positive impact, resulting in good responses from the public. The 

principal appreciated the team spirit and dedication of all the members involved in the admission 

drive.  

 



 

  ONLINE   MEETING,                                                                                    Date: 30-06-2025. 

   

Online Meeting Conducted to Discuss Student Development: 

An online meeting was successfully conducted for the academic departments of Economics 

and Commerce at Government Degree College, Marripalem Dr. Srinivas Economics Lecturer, and 

Shekhar Sir, Commerce Lecturer. Several faculty members from other colleges also joined the 

session, contributing their valuable insights. 

The main agenda of the meeting was to discuss various strategies for the academic and 

personal development of students. The lecturers shared their experiences and methods of student 

engagement, especially in the post-pandemic online and offline learning environments. 

They discussed improving classroom participation, promoting student projects, internships, 

and career guidance programs And  helping students from economically weaker sections. 

The participants agreed on the importance of inter-college collaboration, regular academic 

reviews, and skill-based activities for better student outcomes. Suggestions were made to conduct 

student feedback surveys, career counselling, and guest lectures by industry experts. 

The session was interactive and productive, and it concluded with a vote of thanks to all 

participants for their cooperation and commitment towards student growth. 


